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Dinner Meeting 

Contact Pam Ross Smith 
for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

Hm: 3356 4201

Mob: 0413 188 562

Email: pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
Email: pross0@yahoo.com.au
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   Diary Dates:
12/7/06 Next meeting
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   July Birthday’s:
23rd Lorraine Hunter
23rd Bev McDowall

Bingo Roster

Thursday Morning
Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated and more volunteers are needed to share the load. Please consider helping out. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on 
members continued participation.
July:

7th     Lyn

14th   Edith

21st   Jan

28th   Ros

President’s 
Message
22/6/06  

 Dear Fellow Zontians.

 I was really pleased with the last meeting.  It met my personal goal of  being short, lots of laughs and an interesting guest speaker.  Having the dinner served to our table, certainly shortened our meeting time and we were able to still continue the meeting without interruption which meant a better flow for the whole night.  

By the time you get this, I will be a year older and having fun with my fellow Zontians at the Convention in Melbourne.  Hope we are not too cold. We have nine members of our club attending convention and we will all be working there selling the leather goods made by Lorraine Tinniswood.  The little labels that Simone ordered are wonderful and were an excellent price. The members attending convention are myself, Kas, Kay, Jan, Ros, Edith, Jenny,Marina and Simone.  

Sewing, Working  Bee & Information Day 
Attended by, myself, Jan, Marina, Simone, Kay, Ros, Jenny, Bettina, Rhonda,Kas and Kay’s daughters, Natalie and Karen.  Thank you Kay for a loan of your premises and a lovely lunch and to all those that participated.

It  was a great success with lots of discussions and I think we completed 30 breast cushions as well as sticking the labels on all the products to be sold at convention.  Unfortunately the badges were not ready for us to also prepare them.

I was disappointed that not more new members did not attend the workshop session but Kas  will briefly outline what was discussed so that you are all kept up-to-date with the information.

ZONTA CLUB OF PINE RIVERS IS  JUST A DOZEN , NUMBER 12.

July is our birthday month and our guest speaker will be one of our own.  Rhonda Horne will be informing the club of her experience with the UN and other parts of her interesting life.

Each convention attendee will give a short spiel (2 mins max) on their experience at the convention with their best one highlight experience or their funniest experience or both.

NOONGA

Reconciliation Group
I am not sure if you all remember the invitation that we received to the conference being run by Noonga that Bev Hickey told us about when Aunty Ruth Hegarty was our guest speaker.

Last Saturday I attended this workshop called “Ancient Wisdom for Modern Times an Aboriginal Worldview”

I found it most enlightening as the two speakers, Mary Graham and Lilla Watson are aboriginal lecturers at the University of some repute.   They discussed the dreamtime and that the dreams are like seeds beneath earth, they came up to teach the humans lessons on how to behave.

They discussed the difference in the Aristotle logic of the western society and aboriginal logic.  That aboriginal logic takes in all perspectives – all laws – dreamings and truths.  In aboriginal law there is no heirachy like an emperor but the heirachy of the elders where they are all equal.

Their spirit ancestors are not harsh, they do not punish, they just go away and that going away is the punishment

An aboriginal cannot be an “I” person and to become an aboriginal leader it is recognized for the deeds respecting others and doing for others.  

In aboriginal law, you are only allowed to be a hero in your own lifetime as continuing to honour people once they have died, hinders their passage to the dreamtime.

One of the participants is a teacher at Cherberg and she related how at many times she will have many younger siblings in her class otherwise the student would have to go home and look after their younger sibling. It is expected that members of the family looked after each other. This teacher had solved the problem by allowing the younger children to sit in class.  She also  said that they were the best behaved.  I found that at Kowanyama, where children of 10 or eleven were looking after their younger siblings.  I now understand why.

They also described some of the things that aboriginals do that we do not like eg burning down their house.  They said, that is not aboriginal law but badly behaved aboriginals using their aboriginality as an excuse.

One interesting aspect was why aboriginals were not growers.  Comparing  Australia with Europeans who have gardened and grown for centuries and still have plenty of soil.  It seems that the depth of the soil in Australia is not as deep as in Europe and never has been.  Interesting concept.

All in all, it was a most interesting and enlightening discussion and I learnt a lot.   Aboriginal history has never been taught in our schools and we only know what the media wants us to know.  I believe that education is the way, not only for the aboriginal but also for us to gain more understanding of the people who ran this country for centuries.

Regards to all,

Vicki Williams 

President

Organization, Membership & Classification Committee

Dear members, 

I pause from packing for convention, (700 gum leaf book marks, 100 book worm book marks, and a few clothes - I hope to buy some new clothes in Melbourne!) to think what to write for this month’s newsletter. Although by the time your read the column I should be back from Convention with something fresh on Membership to share, for this month it is back to basics with a reminder of our member responsibilities (taken from the Club Manual). 
See which ones you would be happy to say “yes I do” to:- 
· Attend Club and relevant committee meetings 
· Pay dues and fees promptly 
· Be familiar with club by laws and parliamentary procedures (this is one area most of us would be a bit wobbly on, I think) 
· Participate actively in meetings and deliberations and accept majority decisions 
· Accept leadership roles and give time, talent and enthusiasm in the organisation 
· Identify and suggest prospective new members 
· Attend Area meetings, district conferences and international conventions if possible 
· Support the programs of the Zonta International Foundation 
· Keep informed about Zonta International and its activities through the Zontian and/or the Zonta International web site (www.zonta.org) 

We probably all need to polish up one or more of the above, and if so why not start with the last one listed? Set aside a few minutes  to read your Zontian or visit the web site, and be reminded of the reasons as to why you want to be an active member of Zonta International. 

Regards,
Rosalind Pestell
UN Committee
Hello Members of Pine Rivers,

I’m writing this from the International Convention in Melbourne.  I wish you could all be here, but it is fantastic that we have nine members of our club here to experience this event.

There are Zontians from everywhere you could imagine.  The opening ceremony was spectacular with the parade of flags of each Zonta country – the flags were born by a Zontian from each country – usually in national dress.  It makes most of we Australians long for some kind of national costume – we can feel quite drab beside a Zontian from Iceland or Togo or Korea.

Our hand-painted kangaroo leather jewellery is popular, and working on the table in the market place is an easy way to meet our international visitors.  Renewing friendships made when travelling to other countries is a special feature of Zonta conventions.  I hope many of us will be able to attend the 2008 convention in Rotterdam.

Club Activities

International Women’s Day was the main UN focus for our club this past year.

We held a luncheon to celebrate the day.  Our keynote speaker was Leith Harding.  She was very good and very informative and brought us up to date about Dr. Catherine Hamlin.

Members of our club attended UNIFEM Australia annual IWD Breakfast and the Lord Mayor’s cocktail party held at City Hall

We supported Zonta’s international UN projects by financial gifting.

President Vicki collated a display on our UN committee work for the District 24 conference.

To celebrate United Nations Day in October Samantha Blackmore spoke to us about her trip to the Solomon Islands.  We sponsored Samantha to teach there.

Representing our club at other functions to broaden our understanding and to network and raise the profile of our club, two of our members attended two functions for the Mater Children's Hospital, and we were also represented at the National Council of Women Queensland meeting.

Goals for 2006 - 2007

Take two members from the Z club to Unifem breakfast

Celebrate United Nations special days, especially 8 March – IWD and 24 October – UN Day

Raise awareness in our club and our community about the UN and Zonta role working with the UN

Meet with the wonderful women in our committee and get to know each other while we are working towards the goals of the committee, of Zonta, and of the UN itself.

Protocol

The bylaws of Zonta are contained in the small book we all receive when we join Zonta.  The other book we receive when we join is the Zonta Club Manual - intended as a guide and inspiration for the board and committees.  These two books are great resources to be used often.

You will read in there, that the president is the chief executive of the club – the CEO of the club.  As CEO, the president is the face of the club representing us to external organisations.  She is the only one who can speak on behalf of the club.  For instance, if we were to present a position paper on an issue, it would be over the president’s name.

This leads to an aspect of protocol which may not be spelled out in the manual and bylaws, but which respects the CEO position of the president.  The protocol is as follows and for those who already know this, just refresh your knowledge.

We are all equal members of the club, we are all entitled to our say and input into all decisions and this input is done in a certain way.

Each member belongs to a committee,  At the committee meetings all ideas are discussed, agreed upon and then the chair of that committee puts their collective decision to the board.  

The board then discusses the committee decisions and then the board  puts the final decisions of all the committees to the general business meeting to be voted on.  In our case, our dinner meeting.

Should there be disharmony and a member has an issue, it helps to follow the same protocol.  The member will go to the chair of their committee who will in turn refer the issue to the board who discusses it.  Unless it is something that that the club needs to vote on, the issue does not need to go to the business meeting but is handled by the board.

If the issue needs to be taken to an outside person or body. It is only the President, as our CEO, who takes it to the District Board. Members may contact outside sources once the President has been informed and agreed to the action, especially when organising functions etc.  All issues are to be kept within the Zonta group so as not to injure the good name of Zonta or to hamper it’s work or the good name of fellow Zontians. 

The President is responsible for the club and any  action by a club member that involves Zonta, the President must be informed.  This includes all club activities, including Bingo.  We are a team and as team members we are all working to improve the status of women.

Regards

Kas Sommers

United Nations Committee Chair


Thought for the month…
 “Beauty Secrets”

For attractive lips, 
speak words of kindness.

For lovely eyes, 
seek out the good in people.

For a slim figure, 
share your food with the hungry.

For beautiful hair, 
let a child run his fingers through it once a day.

For poise, 
walk with the knowledge you never walk alone.
by Sam Levenson













